
 
 

MAXWELL VENTURES (MANAGEMENT) PTY LTD 

ABN 67 002 028 257 

Thomas Mitchell Dr (PMB 9)  

Muswellbrook NSW 2333 

Ph: +61 2 6542 0200  

Website: www.malabarresources.com.au 

 

 

5 April 2022 
 

 

Charissa Pillay 
Senior Planning Officer – Post Approval 
Energy, Industry and Compliance | Planning and Assessment 
Department of Planning, Industry & Environment 
GPO Box 32 
Sydney NSW 2001 
 
 
Submitted via the Major Projects Website  
 

 
 
Dear Charissa, 

 
Submission of the revised Environmental Management Strategy 

 
Please find attached a clean and tracked copy of the revised Maxwell UG Project – 
Environmental Management Strategy for your review and approval in accordance with 
Schedule 2, Condition E1 of the Development Consent for State Significant Development 
(SSD) 9526.  
 
Malabar sought to modify the SSD 9526 under section 4.55(1A) of the NSW Environmental 
Planning and Assessment Act 1979 for a minor extension to the mine entry area and 
realignment of a small section of the site access road (Modification 1). Modification 1 was 
approved by the Department on 19 November 2021.  
 
The revised Environmental Management Strategy has been updated to incorporate 
Modification 1 and also to align with the approved environmental management plans. 
 
Please do not hesitate to contact me on dmclaughlin@malabarresources.com.au or 0467 
787 139 if you would like to discuss any aspect of this request.  
 
 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 

 
Donna McLaughlin 
Health, Safety, Environment and Community Manager 
Malabar Resources 
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